TOWN OF AUBURN

May 5, 2020

Comcast of New Hampshire, Inc.
Attn: Bryan Christianson

54 Regional Drive

Concord, NH 03301

Re: Request for Information (RFI) on Broadband Coverage in Auburn, NH

Dear Bryan:

By an affirmative vote of the Auburn Citizens Fiber Broadband Advisory Committee at
their May 3, 2021 meeting, the Town of Auburn is requesting broadband coverage information
to identify served and unserved locations in the Town as defined by NH RSA 38:38, | (c). The
Advisory Committee was formally appointed by the Auburn Board of Selectmen at their meeting
on April 19th, 2021 to act on the Town’s behalf in this area.

For this purpose, an unserved location is defined as a location that does not have
access to at least 25 Mbps download/3 Mbps upload speeds (25 Mbps/3 Mbps). The location
does not have fo be subscribing to this service if available, but the service must be available at
the street location to qualify as served.

: We require you to provide a list of street segments identifying first and last serviceable
addresses for your coverage area and a spreadsheet list of served locations to meet this
request. The list must be clear with locations easily identified by their street address and must
include the speeds (upload and download if asymmetrical) of service available for each location.

The Town of Auburn is making this request according to the provisions of NH RSA 33:3-
g, Il to potentially pursue the option of utilizing municipal bond funding for the purpose of
upgrading the broadband infrastructure to meet or exceed the 25 Mbps/3 Mbps specification.

Once either information is received or two months have passed from the date of this
letter, the Town of Auburn may consider your service area as unserved and may issue a
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the purpose of improving broadband infrastructure. Proposals
would be sought from all providers interested in entering into a public-private partnership with
the Town of Auburn for this purpose.

Please contact me by telephone (603-483-5052) or email (townadmin@townofauburnnh)
if you shouid have any questions. : :

Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

F’?ythl OF@%RN
Witliam G. Herfan, CPM

Town Administrator

PO Box 309 » Auburn, NH 03032-0309
SELECTMEN: (603} 483-5052 » TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR: (603) 483-2281
BUILDING/ZONING: (603) 483-0516 » PLANNING: (603) 483-0799 « FAX: (603) 483-0518



TOWN OF AUBURN

May 5, 2020

Consolidated Communications
Attn: Jeffrey Mclver

770 Elm Street

Manchester, NH 03101

Re: Request for Information (RFI) on Broadband Coverage in Auburn, NH

Dear Jeffrey:

By an affirmative vote of the Auburn Citizens Fiber Broadband Advisory Committee at
their May 3, 2021 meeting, the Town of Auburn is requesting broadband coverage information
to identify served and unserved locations in the Town as defined by NH RSA 38:38, | (c). The

Advisory Committee was formally appointed by the Auburn Board of Selectmen at their meeting
on April 19th, 2021 to act on the Town'’s behalf in this area.

For this purpose, an unserved location is defined as a location that does not have
access to at least 25 Mbps download/3 Mbps upload speeds (25 Mbps/3 Mbps). The location
does not have to be subscribing to this service if available, but the service must be available at
the street location to qualify as served.

We require you to provide a list of street segments identifying first and last serviceable
addresses for your coverage area and a spreadsheet list of served locations to meet this
request. The list must be clear with locations easily identified by their street address and must
include the speeds (upload and download if asymmetrical) of service available for each location.

The Town of Auburmn is making this request according to the provisions of NH RSA 33:3-
g, lll fo potentially pursue the option of utilizing municipal bond funding for the purpose of
upgrading the broadband infrastructure to meet or exceed the 25 Mbps/3 Mbps specification.

Once either information is received or two months have passed from the date of this
letter, the Town of Auburn may consider your service area as unserved and may issue a
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the purpose of improving broadband infrastructure. Proposais
would be sought from all providers interested in entering into a public-private partnership with
the Town of Auburn for this purpose.

Please contact me by telephone (603-483-5052) or email (townadmin@townofauburnnh)
if you should have any questions. : :

Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

ng OF AUBURN |
William é &erman, CPM

Town Administrator

PO Box 309 » Auburn, NH 03032-0309
SELECTMEN: (603) 483-5052 « TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR: (603) 483-2281
BUILDING/ZONING: (603) 483-0516 » PLANNING: (603) 483-0799 = FAX: (603) 483-0518



TOWN OF AUBURN

May 5, 2020

Granite State Communications
P.O. Box 87
Weare, NH 03281

Re: Request for Information (RFI) on Broadband Coverage in Auburn, NH

To Whom It May Concern:

By an affirmative vote of the Auburn Citizens Fiber Broadband Advisory Committee at
their May 3, 2021 meeting, the Town of Aubum is requesting broadband coverage information
to identify served and unserved locations in the Town as defined by NH RSA 38:38, | (¢). The
Advisory Committee was formally appointed by the Auburn Board of Seiectmen at their meeting
on April 19th, 2021 to act on the Town'’s behalf in this area.

For this purpose, an unserved location is defined as a location that does not have
access to at least 25 Mbps download/3 Mbps upload speeds (25 Mbps/3 Mbps). The location
does not have fo be subscribing to this service if available, but the service must be available at
the street location to qualify as served.

We require you to provide a list of street segments identifying first and last serviceable
addresses for your coverage area and a spreadsheet list of served locations to meet this
-request. The list must be clear with locations easily identified by their street address and must
include the speeds (upload and download if asymmetrical) of service available for each location.

The Town of Auburn is making this request according to the provisions of NH RSA 33:3-
g, lll to potentially pursue the option of utilizing municipal bond funding for the purpose of
upgrading the broadband infrastructure to meet or exceed the 25 Mbps/3 Mbps specification.

Once either information is received or two months have passed from the date of this
letter, the Town of Auburn may consider your service area as unserved and may issue a
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the purpose of improving broadband infrastructure. Proposals
would be sought from all providers interested in entering into a public-private partnership with
the Town of Auburn for this purpose.

Please contact me by telephone (603-483-5052) or email (townadmin@townofauburnnh)
if you should have any questions.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
O o URN

illfam G. Herman, CPM
Town Administrator

PO Box 309 « Auburn, NH 03032-0309
SELECTMEN: (603) 483-3052 « TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR: (603) 483-2281
BUILDING/ZONING: (603) 483-0516 « PLANNING: (603) 483-0799 « FAX: (603) 483-0518




